

Unit 5 lesson 2 for 12th

Read the sentences and put the verbs in brackets into the correct form.

1. The guests planned (visit) a Japanese family during the trip.
2. My family considered (take) a Safari trip to Kenya to find out about their culture.
3. My sister advised me (use) the words "Sorry or Pardon?" when I need ... (ask) someone to repeat what they have just said.
4. They advise(say) polite words to local people such as "Thank you!" or "Thank you for your help!"
5. Some tourists refused (eat) heavy meals during the trip because they had indigestion.
6. Many people resist (read) other people's e-mail because it is rude.
7. My parents recommended (dress up) appropriately wherever I go.
8. In some countries, tourists don't allow (record) the performance of folk songs and dances without paying for it.
9. Tourists are not allowed (take) pictures of local people without asking permission.
10. Local people hate (see) any graffiti on public buses or trains while travelling.

Match the words (1-7) with their definitions (a-f).

- | | |
|---------------|---|
| 1. theme park | a. advise |
| 2. exhibit | b. a park with entertainment |
| 3. keen on | c. do something |
| 4. recommend | d. an object or a work of art put in a museum |
| 5. allow | e. briefly speak |
| 6. mention | f. very interested |

Choose the best answer to complete the sentences.

1. Tourists ... big herds of sheep and goats every day when we traveled around the Gobi.
a. passed by b. pass down c. pass around d. pass over
2. The aircraft of Hunnu Airlines going to the South Gobi ... at 6:50 this morning.
a. take off b. take after c. take away d. took off
3. Visitors have to ... their shoes to enter the Buddhist temples in some countries.
a. take after b. take off c. take away d. take to
4. Life skills have been ... from our ancestors to future generations.
a. pass around b. pass by c. passed down d. pass over

Read the text and choose the correct answers.

The Maasai tribe is the most authentic ethnic tribe in Kenya. There is a small tribe, which makes up less than 1% of Kenya's population, but some of the tribe also live in Tanzania. By living along the borders of Kenya and Tanzania, they move with their cattle in search of water and grass. They live in small and circular huts built from mud, grass and cow dung. Most people of the Maasai tribe practise Christianity. Despite the influences of western culture, education and climate change, they have maintained their culture and lifestyle for centuries.

The Maasai boys learn to build fences and sheds for their animals. Young Maasai girls are taught by their mothers and elders how to build houses, make beadwork, cook meals and clean their

homes. Selling milk and milk products and making embroidery is the main work done by women in the Maasai tribe. Girls' parents arrange for warriors from a respected clan to be husbands for their daughters. The cattle are given to the groom's side as a dowry. While dancing in a group, Maasai boys jump around and dance as high as possible. This is a part of their culture that determines how they find their mates. Whoever jumps the highest gets a girl.

A typical Maasai dress consists of red sheets called "shuka" wrapped around the body with loads of beaded jewelry placed around the neck and arms. Wearing metal hoops in their stretched earlobes is a part of the Maasai culture. Going barefoot is common for these people. They also wear simple sandals made out of cow hide.

Today, many Maasai people live on a small piece of land and herd cattle, while others find jobs in tourism to show their culture to visitors from different countries. The Maasai tribe has become the most famous tourist attraction in the world due to its unique culture and lifestyle. Many Maasai tribes like receiving visitors who want to find out about their culture, traditions and lifestyle. Tourists pay money for observing the Maasai tribe. Visitors to Kenya have an opportunity to explore the Maasai culture by visiting their homes and attending Maasai cultural shows.

1. The Maasai people have the following unique cultural practices EXCEPT for:
 - a. They live in small huts and herd cattle.
 - b. They wear metal hoops in their stretched earlobes.
 - c. They wear jewelry around their necks and arms.
 - d. They don't give a dowry to the groom's side.
2. Which is NOT true about the Maasai tribe?
 - a. The Maasai live in Tanzania and Kenya.
 - b. Dancing is the part of the Maasai culture.
 - c. Tourists visit Maasai families and watch cultural shows.
 - d. The culture and lifestyles of the Maasai tribe are always changing.
3. What can be inferred from the text about Maasai tribe?
 - a. Maasai tribe is a very big tribe of Kenya.
 - b. All Maasai people are nomads.
 - c. The Maasai tribe receives lots of tourists.
 - d. Maasai people live on a big piece of land.
4. Which best describes the author's tone?
 - a. Regretful
 - b. Informative
 - c. Negative
 - d. Excited